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We acknowledge the Kuku Yalanji people, and in particular the Kubirri Warra Clan, the 
Traditional Owners of the land on which our school stands and pay our respects to 
Elders past, present and emerging.  We recognise their custodianship and role in 

caring for and maintaining Country over thousands of years. 

Principal’s Message 
 

I would like to introduce myself to the parents and community of 
Mossman State High School.  My name is Katherine Macfarlane, and I 
am the incoming Principal commencing in Term 3 2025.   

I have been working in the Far North Region for 25 years, including 
most recently as a Deputy Principal at Trinity Bay State High School for 
the past 10 years.  AŌer recent periods of AcƟng in the Principal role 
at Trinity Bay State High School and at Herberton State School, I am very excited to be 
granted the opportunity of leading Mossman State High School.   

I would like to acknowledge the significant contribuƟon of the outgoing Principal, Ken 
Schaumberg, and wish him all the best upon his reƟrement.  Although only at Mossman 
State High School for a relaƟvely short Ɵme, Ken has contributed 35 years of service to Far 
North Queensland.  Ken’s work in the Far North has been far reaching.  Geographically, he 
has worked in schools from Tagai, across the Cape and in Cairns.  Ken has contributed 
cuƫng edge soluƟons to problems of pracƟce, and always held a steadfast commitment 
to social jusƟce in educaƟon.   

I would also like to thank the Mossman State High School school community for your 
warm welcome thus far.  In my visits to the school, it is very clear that there is a stable and 
excellent teaching and support staff in the school.  The parents speak passionately about 
their commitment to the school and the students have greeted me with enthusiasm and 
joy.  I feel incredibly grateful to be joining such as beauƟful and dedicated school 
community and will do my very best to lead the school to be the best that we can be! 

Lastly, I would like to wish everyone a well-earned break over the holidays.  I hope 
everyone takes the Ɵme to do the things you love, connect with family and friends and 
rest and recharge, ready to return with renewed vigour next term! 

Katherine Macfarlane 
Incoming Principal 

Every Student Succeeding 

Issue 10 
Term 2, Week 10 
27th June 2025 

Parent Teacher Interviews  
Tuesday 29th July   

3.30—6.30pm Indoor Sports Centre 
Information emailed to parents 

Bookings through school website—Quicklinks 



School Hoodies!! 
 

All sizes in stock  $50 
 

Pay at 
the 

school 
office 

 

 
 
 

Next P&C Meeting 
 

Thursday  
14th August 2025  

in the Resource Centre starting at 5.00pm 
All welcome 

 

Click through to view the most recent editions of  

Parent Talk - https://pandcsqld.com.au/members/publications/
parent-talk/ 

 

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK: 
https://www.facebook.com/MossmanSHSPandC/   

DATE CLAIMERS 
 
 

Last Day Term 2 
Friday 27th June 

 

Semester 1 Reports emailed 
Friday 27th June 

 

Newsletter #10 
Friday 27th June 

 

First day Term 3 
Monday 14th July 

 

Whole School Assembly 
Monday 14th July 

 

Year 7 Rotation #3 
7A—Drama 
7B—Music 
7C—Materials & Technologies Spec 
7D—Food Specialisations 

 

Year 10 Assembly 
Tuesday 15th July 

 

Year 7 Assembly 
Wednesday 16th July 

 

Year 8 & 11 Assemblies 
Thursday 17th July 

 

Year 9 & 12 Assemblies 
Friday 18th July 

 

Mossman Show 
Sunday 20th & Monday 21st July 

 

Mossman Show Holiday 
Monday 21st July 

 

Mossman SHS Concert Band performing 
Mossman Show 

Monday 21st July @ 7.00pm 
 

NAIDOC WEEK 
Monday 28th July—Friday 1st August 

 

Parent Teacher Interviews 
Tuesday 29th July 3.30pm—6.30pm  

 

TCN Athletics—Barlow Park 
Tuesday 5th & Wednesday 6th August 

 

Peninsula Athletics—Barlow Park 
Sunday 24th & Monday 25th August 



 

 

 

It seems like only yesterday that we welcomed Mr Schaumberg to Mossman State High School as our 
new principal aŌer Mrs Murie reƟred. Fast forward 18 months and we now find ourselves bidding 
farewell to Mr Schaumberg as he hands in his keys and laptop and gets set for a fantasƟc reƟrement 
adventure. 

Mr Schaumberg has been working in EducaƟon for quite a while and has taught in many different 
places. He brought a wealth of knowledge and experience to his role as Principal at Mossman High. 
Many of our students were lucky enough to have him as their primary school principal as well as their high school principal. 

He also jumped back into the classroom this year, returning to his LOTE teaching roots, 
by taking on our Year 8 & 9 Japanese classes. 

As Mr Schaumberg steps into reƟrement, we celebrate not just the milestones but the 
everyday moments - the quiet encouragements, the thoughƞul leadership, and the 
countless ways he has helped students throughout the years. On behalf of the enƟre 
Mossman High community, we thank you, Mr Schaumberg, for your years of service to 
educaƟon. We wish you joy, rest, and exciƟng new adventures in the next chapter of 
your life. 

 

Staffing Wrap Up – Term 2 
As we say goodbye to Term 2 and hello to the second half 
of the year, we welcome Mr Jacks and Mr Hautaniemi back 
from leave. We also have some new staff joining us for 
Semester 2, with the arrival of Mrs Macfarlane (our new 
principal) and Mr Chandler (Maths/Science teacher).  

With the changes in staff, there will be changes to 
Ɵmetables for students. This means that students will 
receive a new Ɵmetable on the first day back aŌer holidays 
(14th July) that will reflect any changes made.  

Languages Update 
Japanese to AUSLAN 

We were very fortunate to have Ms Amy McCarthy join the 
Mossman SHS team at the start of Term 2. She was covering 
Mr Jacks’ classes whilst he was on leave and loved it so 
much that she decided to stay. Even beƩer, she is an 
experienced teacher of AUSLAN (Australian sign language). 
This means that we are changing up our LOTE program and 
moving from Japanese to AUSLAN for Semester 2 in Years 7, 
8 & 9. Students have been very excited about the 
opportunity to develop their skills and are looking forward 
to learning more about AUSLAN. 



 
 

CQU Open Day 
On Tuesday 24th June, Central Queensland University held 
their 2025 Year 12 Open Day. 

The Open Day presented students with the opportunity 
to see what university life is all about.   Students 
aƩended sessions in Engineering, Sports Science, 
AviaƟon, Psychology, Medical Imaging, Business, 
EducaƟon and a whole lot more.   

It was a valuable step in making informed decisions about 
their future and to see what CQU 
as a local university has to offer. 

Mossman had 7 students that aƩended the 
day.   

They had the opportunity to mix with other year 12’s from 
across the region, talk to current students and academic 
staff and experience the vast array of modern equipment, 
parƟcipate in interacƟve acƟviƟes and demonstraƟons and 
study opƟons that CQU can offer as a regional based 
university.  

Susan Leiter—Guidance Officer 

From Monday 4 August, Queensland fami-
lies can claim a $200 Play On! voucher per 
child aged between five and 17. 

Here’s what you need to know: 

·each voucher is worth $200 

·the vouchers will be provided over two  
   rounds, for summer or winter sports 
·there is a dedicated allocation for kids in 
   regional and country Queensland 
·there will be more accessible sports to 
  give children of all abilities the chance 
  play sport. 

 

Play On! is here to stay with $62.5 million set 
aside each year for Queensland families. 

 
Sign up for Play On! updates so you don’t 

miss out. 

The JCU Cairns & District Junior 
Eisteddfod—Literacy Division 

“Excelsior” is our school 
moƩo and it is so 
encouraging to see our 
students aspiring to improve 
themselves as scholars. 
Mossman High encouraged 
some of our aspiring authors 
to submit entries into the 
literary division of the Cairns 
and District Junior 
Eisteddfod. The work needed 
to be original and unaided.  

CongratulaƟons to Year 9 student Kaydee Reynolds who achieved 
the following excellent results. 

· Persuasive Speech WriƟng: 1st place 

· CreaƟve WriƟng: 1st place 

· JournalisƟc WriƟng:  1st place 

· Poetry: Highly Commended 

CongratulaƟons Kaydee on also receiving the Senior Most 
Promising Award! You are definitely demonstraƟng the values of 
being a Mossman State High School learner.  

Anthea Crees—STLaN 



 

Year 7 Physics 

Students explored the mechanics behind simple machines, experimenting with 
how axles reduce friction and improve efficiency. Hands-on investigations showed 
how inclined surfaces reduce the effort needed to move objects, reinforcing 
fundamental concepts of force and motion. 

Year 8 Earth Science 

A fun and sticky introduction to the 
challenges of mining and resource 
extraction. Students learned about the 
environmental impact and importance 

of sustainable practices. Using everyday materials, students constructed basic 
seismometers to better understand how scientists detect and measure 
earthquakes.  Through model-building and shake tests, students discovered how 

structural design impacts building 
stability during seismic events. 

 

Year 9 Chemistry 

Students investigated chemical reactions and confirmed the Law of Conservation 
of Mass through carefully controlled 
combustion experiments. Our students 
showcased their understanding in a 
practical assessment, applying their 
knowledge to real-world chemical 
processes. 

Year 10 Chemistry 

Students explored how increasing the surface area of reactants speeds up 
chemical reactions through dynamic lab work. This unit had students 
experimenting with varying concentrations to understand their effect on reaction 

speed—an essential concept for real-
world applications like pharmaceuticals 
and food chemistry. 

Year 11 & 12 Marine  

From the field, Marine students sampled 
freshwater bugs / environments to study 
indicator species and assess ecosystem 
health—real science in action! 

 

From budding biologists to future physicists, it's been a term full of discovery, inquiry, 
and creativity. We’re proud of all the hard work our students have put in, and we 
look forward to what the next term brings! 

 

Don’t forget to check in on your son or daughters 
progress on the Stile App you teachers will be adding 
new units for next term soon. 

 

            Yours in Science, 

          Ms Oliver   

          Head of Science, Agriculture and The Arts. 

As we wrap up another exciting term, it’s time to look back at the amazing investigations, hands-on experiments, 
and curious questions that have driven our learning across all year levels in science. Here's what our young 
scientists have been up to. 



Mossman State High School is parƟcipaƟng in OperaƟon Christmas Child again this 

Year 11 Students Shine with School Spirit! 
The Year 11 cohort have been leading the way with colour, energy, 
and enthusiasm! 

At the recent AthleƟcs Carnival, the Year 11s turned heads with their 
coordinated dress-ups. All 11s wore house coloured bands around 
heads, limbs, in hair styles, or as masks to show their support for their 
sporƟng teams. Many students even went the extra mile, painƟng 
their faces. It was so great to see them together in this way – even 
some of the year 12s joined in! 

That same spirit carried over to the charity event in week 9, where 
Year 11 students once again stepped up. With faces painted in support 
of the cause, they again represented the senior school well by geƫng 
involved and showing the younger years that it’s fun to create cul-
ture.   

Their posiƟve aƫtude and willingness to parƟcipate is what is going to 
make this group of students excellent leaders in 2026.  

Well done to all the Year 11s for showing what school spirit looks like 
in acƟon! 

Stay tuned for photos from the Year 11 Melbourne Trip. 

Amanda CouƩs – Year 11 Coordinator  

 

 
 

 

 
 

We have finished another great term and are very pleased with how our cohort of 98 students performed with their studies this se-
mester. I would like to share with you a brief overview of the results to celebrate the success of our students. The Reports show that 
138 received an A grade and 288 received a B grade were awarded across the Core and ElecƟve classes. When considering this as a 
total of all grades given, 55% of students received an A or B. With the inclusion of the C grades, we had 88% of our students achieve a 
passing grade in their subjects. This is a fantasƟc result of the dedicaƟon and hard work of our students and teachers. A very special 
highlight is that 100% of the students who studied Digital Technologies, Drama, Music or Visual Arts achieved an A, B or C grade. 

Mrs Seidenkranz, Ms Wade and I are very pleased how our students are aƩending class, 
engaging with the classwork and achieving success in their assessments. 

Next term we move onto the second half of the year and a new selecƟon of elecƟves. 
We also have a new year level acƟvity that has been well received when I suggested to 
students. It will involve catching a tennis ball to win an icy pole. CompeƟƟve statements 
have started between a few of the students.  Enjoy the break with your students and 
see you in Term 3. 

 Mr Urwin (Year 8 Co-ordinator) 



STUDENT SUPPORT NEWS 
CEC News 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

It’s been a busy and proacƟve semester for our Indigenous Leaders at Mossman State High School. We’ve celebrated successful 
Harmony Day and ReconciliaƟon Week events, and our Indigenous Leaders of Tomorrow enjoyed their inaugural camp to Holloways 
Beach. This term also saw a visits from the Indigenous Police Recruitment Unit in Cairns, who shared valuable insights into career 
pathways within the force & the Indigenous Learner Driving Unit visiƟng Mossman.  It’s the perfect Ɵme to acknowledge and 
celebrate our students who have successfully obtained their Learner and Provisional Licenses this semester! 

This is more than just a license — it’s a powerful step toward independence, 
confidence, and responsibility. You should all be incredibly proud of yourselves for 
reaching this important milestone. 

This term, we’ve also proudly partnered with Behaviour Boost to deliver Colour Us 
One – ReconciliaƟon Colour Fun Run, held in conjuncƟon with the “Light Up The Park” 
event at George Davis Park. This exciƟng iniƟaƟve has been a fantasƟc opportunity to 
promote community engagement, reconciliaƟon, and cultural pride in a fun and 
inclusive seƫng.  

Our junior Indigenous Leaders of the Future also had the chance to visit Mossman 
Primary School, where they supported Mr. 

Leigh Stutchbury in delivering the Games of the People session. Our 
students displayed outstanding leadership by modelling how to 
facilitate tradiƟonal games, encourage teamwork, and support 
their peers—skills that are essenƟal for strong, future-focused 
leaders.  

Indigenous Leaders of Tomorrow – Camp Highlights 
This term, our Indigenous Leaders of Tomorrow aƩended their very 
first camp at the Holloways Beach Environmental EducaƟon Centre 
— and what an unforgeƩable experience it was! 
Students took part in a range of exciƟng team and confidence-
building acƟviƟes, including catapult building, scavenger hunts, 
power boaƟng up the Barron River, and navigaƟng the high and low 
ropes courses. The camp provided the perfect opportunity for 
students to challenge themselves, support one another, and build 
lasƟng friendships with peers from other schools also involved in 
the ILT program. We ended the camp off with a visit to the JCU 

Campus where students got a 
tour of the university and got 
to sit in on informaƟon sessions with a full run down of what Uni life is like and the 
courses JCU have to offer. We’re proud of how our students embraced every 
challenge and represented Mossman State High School with pride and enthusiasm. 

Weaving Culture and ConnecƟon 
During camp, both students and I had the opportunity to learn the tradiƟonal art of 
weaving — a cultural pracƟce that has been passed down through generaƟons for 
thousands of years. This hands-on experience was not only a chance to develop a new skill but also a 
meaningful way to connect with culture and honour the knowledge of our ancestors.  With our newly learnt 
talents, we’re excited to begin creaƟng beauƟful jewellery and artwork that we look forward to sharing with 
our school and wider community. 
 

Looking ahead to next term… 
We’re excited to take our Junior “Indigenous Leaders of the Future” on 
their own adventure — a camp at Mungalli Falls! It promises to be 
another amazing experience (fingers crossed it’s not too chilly!) 
As we look ahead to next term, we’re thrilled to have several exciƟng 

new programs on the horizon for our First NaƟons students. These iniƟaƟves will conƟnue to support their 
personal, cultural, and educaƟonal development—so stay tuned for more updates as the new term begins!  

Over the holidays, I will be aƩending the Regional CEC Conference in Cairns, where I’ll have the opportunity 
to connect with other CECs from across the region. I look forward to bringing back new ideas and 
knowledge to further support our Mossman State High School community. 

GraƟtude Tree “What you do 
today, can improve your 

tomorrow” 

MSHS ILF Junior Indigenous Leaders  



 

Year 11 Car Crash Scenario 
The Year 11 Wellbeing Program has predominately focused on the QCAA Short course ‘Career 
EducaƟon’ this term with students finalising the last 2 pieces of assessment early next term. We 
finished this term with the annual Car Crash Scenario, one of the most important learning 
experiences for our students. 
  
On Friday 20th June, Andrew Petrack and the Mossman and Port Douglas Emergency Services were 
fantasƟc in ensuring our students receive lifesaving messages and this years presentaƟon was one 
of the best. Students were engaged in the presentaƟon and the de-brief and as a school and 
community, we cannot underesƟmate the impact this presentaƟon has on our students. 
 
On Monday 14th July, Andrew Petrack will present the RAAP program to the students during 
Wellbeing. All of these programs are free to our students and provide a strong, supporƟng basis to 
what families, friends and the driving schools are teaching our students prior to the majority of 
them going for their ‘P’s’ starƟng next semester.  

Tracy Butland—HOD HPE & Wellbeing 



 
 

DRAMA PERFORMANCES 
Two groups of Year 9 Drama students welcomed 45 Year 2 
students and 36 Year 1 students from Mossman Primary school to 
watch their performance of ‘Feathers for Phoebe’ and 'Room on 
the Broom.' Their performances were excepƟonal!  

Our students first worked on analysing the convenƟons of 
Children’s Theatre before creaƟng a performance of one of their 
favourite childhood books. They designed the set, costumes and 
script themselves. The primary school children were blown away by 
the performance! They then loved geƫng up and being acƟve in a 

               Drama workshop led by the Year 9s! Excellent work, Year 9s!  
You should be so proud of 
yourselves!  

Ms Kapadia  

CAIRNS & DISTRICT JUNIOR EISTEDDFOD SUCCESS 
During this last month, students have been preparing their music 
pieces for the annual Cairns and District Junior Eisteddfod. 
Mossman High Instrumental Music entered their Woodwind 
Trio, String Ensemble and Jazz band. In addiƟon, several 
students entered individual music and literary secƟons.  A huge 
congratulaƟons to our dedicated musicians who sacrificed many 
lunchƟmes to rehearse to a high standard. 

 

The Woodwind Trio (directed by grade 12 student Cody Lundstrom-Postlewaight) gained second place in the 
highly contested Open Ensemble 3-12 players. They placed between two Cairns State High ensembles and 
above other well establish and well funded schools from Cairns, Innisfail and the Tablelands. 
The Jazzband was awarded a Highly Commended despite the fact we were down a trumpet player on the day. 
The String Ensemble gained high marks, just missing out on a place. 
Individual events: Cody 1st place     Popular Piano Solo 14-18 yrs 
   2nd place    Open Woodwind by an Australian Composer 
   2nd place    Woodwind Championship 14-18yrs 
   Highly Commended  Woodwind Solo 16-18yrs 
Thanks to all the parents who supported us with transport on the band day which turned out to be a very late 
night, leaving CPAC at 10pm. 
 

The Concert Band will be performing at the Mossman Show on Monday 21st July at 7:30pm just before the 8pm fireworks. 



 

 

 

 





















Annual Athletics Carnival 
This year’s carnival was a brilliant mix of parƟcipaƟon, leadership, record-breaking performances, and thrilling contests — a 
day to remember and a foundaƟon for even greater things ahead. There was an excepƟonal level of parƟcipaƟon, creaƟng an 
electric atmosphere from start to finish. Events were packed, students cheering each other on echoed across the field and 
house colours were on full display — a vivid testament to our collecƟve pride. 
 

Our senior leaders didn’t just watch — they competed. They led by example, giving every event a “red hot crack” and inspir-
ing peers with their energy and determinaƟon. Their willingness to jump into the acƟon showed true 
leadership in moƟon. 
 

CongratulaƟons to all of our students who were award 1st, 2nd or 3rd Age Champions across all of our 
age groups: 

 
 

CongratulaƟons to all our record breakers: 

 

Age Group / 
Gender 

Age champion 2nd Age champion 3rd Age champion 

12yrs Girls Olivia Kiah McLean Maricka 

12yrs Boys Kik  Ryder Santarossa Eli 

13yrs Girls Kaylah Kyle Phoebe AƩenborough Kaylee Connor 

13yrs Boys Brody Collinson Rainan  Jack 

14yrs Girls Layla Conway Zamirah Wild Mikayla 

14yrs Boys Nathan Kissick Braith Dean Hunter 

15yrs Girls Sophie Hamilton Summer Haƞield Torah Butland 

15yrs Boys Jacob Collinson Noah Burchill Miki Wall 

16yrs Girls Caitlyn Butland Kirra Revell Amelia Radley 

16yrs Boys Jayden Bhimji Lindon Warland / Kolby Irving 

17yrs Girls Emilie Pedemay Amber Schumacher Name Withheld 

17yrs Boys Ietere Teaero Ezi Masi-Lansana Kai Wall 

18-19yrs Girls Nanami Anderson Indi Castro-Clark Hannah 

18-19yrs Boys Ryder Smith / Leevi Smith Deklen Reynolds 

Student / Team 
Name 

Age Event Old record New record 

Bilngkumu ‘A’ 13yrs 4 x 100m Mixed Relay 56.70 sec 56.68 sec 

Kurranji ‘A’ 15yrs 4 x 100m Mixed Relay 52.80 sec 52.76 sec 

Dallas Shepherdson 14yrs Discus 30.65m (2011) 41.91m 

Dallas Shepherdson 14yrs Shot Put 13.70m (2016) 14.49m 

Dallas Shepherdson 14yrs Javelin 37.20m (2016) 40.59m 

Sophie Hamilton 15yrs 100m 13.08sec (2002) 12.98 sec 

Sophie Hamilton 15yrs 200m 27.90sec (1979) 27.88sec 

Sophie Hamilton 15yrs 400m 1:06.08sec (1984) 1:05.80sec 

Caitlyn Butland 16yrs 100m 13.12sec (2003) 12.88sec 

Caitlyn Butland 16yrs Triple Jump 10.21m (2018) 10.97m 

Brody Collinson 13yrs Javelin 33.52m (1994) 34.12m 

Hunta Baird 16yrs 100m Hurdles 16.13sec (2024) 15.89sec 



 

 

TCN Athletics 
Mossman State High School has over 130 students invited to represent the school at the district TCN AthleƟcs carnival on Tuesday 5th 
and Wednesday 6th August 2025. Any student who finished 1st, 2nd or 3rd in their finalised event should come to the HPE staffroom to 
collect their necessary paperwork.  
 
The paperwork is quite long so please start early and return it to the school office ASAP. Paperwork to return includes: 

Transport arrangements 
Peninsula students details and consent booklet (please print all 21 pages) 
School permission forms 

Families have the flexibility to arrange their own transport or catch the organised bus each day. For families wishing to uƟlise the PlaƟ-
num Premium Transfer, invoices will be sent out once students return their paperwork. 
Uniforms are available for purchase if families wish to have their own, or will be available to borrow for the day.  
 
Fowler’s Cup Netball  
On Thursday 31st July, approximately 30 students will be heading to Cairns to play in the Fowler’s Netball CompeƟƟon.  
Students who nominated need to collect a paper permission form or complete the electronic permission form ASAP. Unfortunately, 
with raising transport cost, nominaƟon and umpire fees, students have been charged $45 each. 

 
QUT Sport Tech Van visits Mossman SHS 
On Wednesday 18th June, QUT Sport Tech Van visited Mossman State High School and staƟoned themselves in the Indoor Sports Cen-
tre. We were able to provide opportuniƟes for the Year 8, 9 and 10 HPE along with the Year 11 CerƟficate 
III Fitness students during class Ɵme and opened the centre to all other students during both lunches.  
 
By placing the latest sports technology in the hands of students at the grassroots level, parƟcularly those 
with limited access, it builds health agency, digital literacy, and design thinking skills. With direct links to 
the ACARA curriculum and senior syllabus the innovaƟve real world applicaƟons inspire aspiraƟons for 
higher educaƟon and open pathways to STEM, sports and data science, as well as the creaƟve industries.  
 
The Year 11 Fitness students were asked by the instructors to help out with the junior students and were 
praised for their knowledge and enthusiasm.   

Tracy Butland—HOD HPE & Wellbeing 
 

Data entry—AthleƟcs Carnival 







 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Dolly’s Dream has partnered with the Kids InsƟtute 
Australia to get Beacon, the free cyber safety app, 
into the hands of parents and carers across the 
naƟon. 

 
Co-designed with input from parents, carers and 
cyber safety experts including the Office of the 
eSafety Commissioner, Beacon provides families 
with trustworthy, pracƟcal resources to help them 
confidently navigate their children’s technology use 

Enjoy your Winter Break.  
See you in Term 3. 



Spotlight on Country & Cutting-Edge Storytelling:  
Uncle Richard Burchill Takes Julaymba VR to ATOM QLD 

 

Kuku Yalanji storytelling was front-and-centre at the Australian Teachers of Media (ATOM) Queens-
land State Conference “Framing the Future” at USQ Springfield on 30-31st May, when Eastern Kuku 
Yalanji Elder Uncle Richard Burchill invited delegates to step inside the Daintree via his award-winning 
Julaymba Virtual Reality Experience. 
 

Working with his daughter Kirsty (producƟon writer / producer) and VR experts Phoria (producers / 
directors), Uncle Richard has created an immersive experience that transformed the lecture theatre 
into the riparian world of Julaymba—a Yalanji word for the Daintree River. With Quest headset tech-
nology and intuiƟve hand-tracking, teachers felt the virtual camp-fire’s warmth while hearing lan-
guage, lore, and ecological wisdom passed down through generaƟons. The project has already been 
recognised naƟonally and internaƟonally, including taking out Best in Virtual Reality – InteracƟve Immersive Experience at the 2023 
Australian XR FesƟval, winning an Anthem Award in 2024, and featuring at COP28’s XR showcase in Dubai.  
 

Media Arts industry and educators were guided through the set-up, sharing how immersive tech can enrich classrooms, all whilst being 
lucky enough to have Uncle Richard share his story in-person. Mapping to Australian Curriculum cross-curricular prioriƟes, the experi-
ence lets teachers embed authenƟc First NaƟons perspecƟves in Media Arts, Geography and Science lessons. 
Conference highlights: 
ô Photo album: hƩps://www.facebook.com/share/p/16bbS5NasV/ 
 
ô Behind-the-scenes reel & teacher reacƟons: hƩps://www.facebook.com/share/p/1CWfrcYPKU/ 
 

A huge thank-you to Uncle Richard Burchill for making such a long trip and for demonstraƟng the power of First NaƟons storytelling in 
emerging media.   

Elliot Davidson, ATOMQLD Regional representaƟve and teacher at MSHS 





 PBL FOCUS—Mossman Pride 
 

Positive Language 

· Be mindful of those around you 
· Use a 'growth mindset'--e.g., this is tough, but so am I; 

this challenge is here to teach me something 
 
 
Correct uniform 

· It is a choice to improve yourself at school 
· Be proud to be a Mossman SHS student 

 
 
Respect property 

· Put yourself in the shoes of others 
· Take responsibility for your actions 

 
 
Kari murru-kaday (don't be shy) yundu kala babal (you try)  

· Have a go and try new things! 
· Think about what's best for you and your education 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here is a liƩle sneak peek at what’s in store for the big day.  

Kids Dress-Up CompeƟƟon GiŌ bags for the first 150 kids 

Koala joey name announcement Prize draws & giveaways 

Sausage sizzle InteracƟve stalls focusing on conservaƟon  

Live music  We’re also raising funds for TARC to help pur-
chase a much-needed commercial washing machine and dryer. Our 
100 Squares Fundraiser gives you the chance to win one of four 
"Eco Days Away" in Douglas Shire! 


